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The Journey
to Neuschwabenland


The waves crashed against the bow of the ship. The roaring sixties
let us know that we were sailing in the harshest waters of the
world.

We were a small fleet passing through the fierce ocean currents
that protected the Antarctic from the surrounding world and the
world from Antarctica...

Our navy was NATO-led. I found it a bit strange that NATO was so
extensively involved in a rescue operation. However, it was a
strange situation.

The German Neumayer-Station III had sent messages of unusual
seismic activity in the nearby Schirmacher Oasis. Shortly after,
the connection to the station had died out. Therefore, we were now
on our way to investigate it. Everything had been very hushed down
and our little fleet had set out in silence.

Now we were on our way to find out why contact with the Neumayer
station had ended and what the cause of the seismic activity in the
Schirmacher Oasis was.

Naturally, we were excited to see the hidden continent and unravel
the mystery.

We were well equipped with small aircraft, helicopters and
vehicles, as well as a lot of equipment. Nothing had been spared, I
had to admit.

I looked excitedly into the horizon, where I could now see the
mighty ice cap in western Queen Maudland approaching.

It was like a white wall approaching at high speed. We would soon
disembark in the natural harbor from which we were to land.

We arrived and soon everyone were busy. A small base was quickly
taking shape, with a lot of activity and vehicles driving on and
off. In no time, planes and helicopters went up to deposit depots
across the ice. It proceded very quickly and soon everything was
built up for the journey to the silent station.

I thought, I was lucky being on the first team. We went out to the
small custom designed aircraft. We were all well protected in polar
gear. Fortunately, it was Antarctic summer so we didn't have to be
in the heavy gear and the sun was shining on us.

We flew off the runway that was part of the harbor. Below us the
barren landscape spread out and soon we only saw the eternal snow
stretching beneath us. Now it was just the trip to the station. It
was a short trip on the map, but the distances were huge.

It soon became monotonous to stare down at the barren white
landscape that just kept going. We soon fell asleep.

- We're there! The second pilot said ripping us out of our
sleep.

- Take a look at our destination! The second pilot continued when
we had awoken and pointed down towards the station.

There, it lay, clinging to the surrounding countryside. We
approached steadily and now noticed the devastation. The station
appeared to have been under attack ...

Parts of it had obviously been burned and other parts blasted.
Uncertainty spread among us in the small plane.

What in Gods name was going on? Who would attack a research station
in Antarctica? An uncomfortable understanding of why this was a
NATO operation struck me. Something remarkable happened here. We
couldn't help but debate it, but it was just guesses. We had no
idea what to think!

Finally we landed. Hopefully we would soon see what was going on
...

When we landed, we could see the damage more closely. The station
was severely damaged. It almost looked like it had been
bombed.

We walked closer to the remains of the station. In front of me was
one of the crew from the station. He was frozen and had a gunshot
wound to his chest. I felt ill at ease at the unpleasant sight. He
had obviously been shot after the bombing in which he had
fled.

-Over here! Shouted one of the others and we hurried there.

It was a terrible sight! In a row lay what must have been about
half the crew. They were all lying on their stomachs and had been
shot. They must have surrendered and then simply been executed. It
was an eerie sight!

- Who could have done something like this!? Jonathan burst
out.

We could offer no answer.

We split up and examined the station, but found it wrecked. Some of
the crew had been burned to death in the parts that were burnt down
and others had died during the bombings or had been shot during the
escape. However, we found nothing that could show who was behind
this massacre.

We announced our findings back to base and a cleanup crew was
dispatched. We were called back to base. I was pretty happy about
that!

A reconnaissance flight over the Schirmacher Oasis had led to an
unusual discovery. The large ice-free area with many lakes seemed
to have had a collapse that could explain the seismic
measurements.

There was now a deep chasm where there had been some lakes in the
past. The mystery only widened!

We flew back to base, where preparations for departure to the
Schirmacher Oasis were under way. We were updated on what had been
seen from the air and saw the pictures of the deep chasms where the
crust of the earth had collapsed.

There were visible signs that the nearby lakes had also drained
out. In light of our terrible findings at the station, we were
armed before departure and instructed to be on guard ...

All questions about what to expect and why we were led as a
military operation under NATO were met with silence.

Many of our superiors obviously knew as little as we did and those
who knew something said nothing. What should they say? The truth
was so absurd that we would not have believed them until we had
seen!

The day after we returned, everything was ready for the mission to
the Schirmacher Oasis. We were all equipped and ready for
departure.

A whole squadron of specially designed aircraft took off. We slowly
passed over the barren, cold landscape that just kept on
going...

Finally we arrived! The landscape changed beneath us and the
ice-free oasis opened to us with its many lakes and open
countryside.

Here we saw the chasm which stood as a scar in the landscape. The
entire surface had simply collapsed and there was now a strange
hole in the oasis where you could see the pieces from the previous
surface.

We gasped at the sight. It was an area of about a square mile that
had collapsed. There must have been a huge cave beneath the
surface.

We landed on the outskirts of the collapsed area and a base camp
was set up.

As our team was trained for this, we were the first to go to the
edge of the chasm to start researching it.

We were divided into our usual teams of three. I was always on the
team with Thomas and Claus. We began to divide our search areas
between us.

We should start in an area where there was a clear opening deeper
into the underlying cave. Preparations were made quickly and we
were soon ready to descent.

We could begin the next day when we were well rested and ready to
set out.



We were ready early the next day. Thomas, Claus and I began our
descent with a gentle climb down the rocks and cliffs. Darkness
soon fell around us in the cave and we lit our helmet lights to see
our surroundings.

It was just rocks and cold air that met us in the deep, but we
continued our descent while keeping in touch with the
surface.

After an hour we were deep down in the dark. We walked gently down
the cliffs.

- Look! Claus suddenly cried.

We looked at him and turned our helmet lights in the direction he
was looking.

There we clearly saw artificial structures. It was iron and
concrete and a lot of it. A lot indeed! It had to be part of a
collapsed roof.

-What the ...!? Thomas said in amazement when he saw it.

We all looked at each other and at what we had found.

I took my microphone and announced to the surface.

- We've found enforced concrete structures down here! I said,
waiting for an answer.

There was silence for a while. We waited patiently as we considered
our finding. The iron was rusty and bent. That was probably why the
roof could no longer hold... The reinforcement had rusted through,
after which the roof had finally given in.

- Go ahead and investigate! But be careful! The answer came from
above.

- Understood! I quickly answered.

We nodded to each other and stepped forward and examined the
concrete.

-Over here! Thomas soon yelled.

He had found an opening that led down the hallway. We set up a
small radio transmitter to be able to keep in touch with the
surface and then went down the hallway.. There was water on the
floor and heat was pouring out. The water seeped deeper into the
collapsed area.

In the ceiling many pipes and cables that had been torn down during
the collapse. We walked slowly down the hall. We could hear the
splash from the water every step we took.

There was a terrible claustrophobic feeling down here in the dark,
but we continued our journey. There was no sound besides us and the
sound of dripping water.

We went ahead and noticed that it was getting lighter. What,
though, was this place so deep beneath the Antarctic surface? We
should probably have turned around, but curiosity still drove us
forward.

Soon we began to hear something else. It was the unmistakable sound
of machines working. We proceeded cautiously and reached some
stairs that we walked up. We were now out of the water and came up
to a steel door.

We looked at each other and Claus grabbed the handle, which opened
the door. It was still dark, but we were entering a new
corridor.

- We are in a bunker compound right now! I said over the
radio.

-Understood! Go ahead and investigate! The answer continued.

There were doors along the sides of the hallway. We walked over to
one of them and grabbed the handle. It opened with a squeak. It had
been some time since it had been in use.

We found an empty room with sparse older-style furnishings. There
was no more to see. Only a small bathroom and a double bed and bunk
bed.

- A family has been living here! Claus said with a twitch in his
words.

- Yes, but who were they? I said inquiringly.

- I'm not sure I want to know! Thomas said uneasily.

We went back down the hall and continued. Several of the other
rooms were reminiscent of the first. All the furniture was old
style and metal. There was nothing in wood to be seen. Were they
produced here? How long had it been since these rooms were
inhabited?

We came to the end of the hallway and through a big door we came to
what might be a cantina. Everything that might indicate to us who
had been here seemed to have been removed.

We continued searching until we came to a large room. We felt that
the ceiling was high above us. We could hear some machines buzzing
nearby. We were near a place that remained active.

It ran me cold down my back. There were objects in this room, but
our light was so modest.

We shone towards some of them. It looked like airplanes! And there
were quite a few... It was hard to see what condition they were in.
Some looked like wrecks. It was hard to see properly without better
lighting. Our light cones just swung around among them.

Over there! Claus said suddenly.

Thomas and I almost jumped when he suddenly spoke. We looked in his
direction. He lit up what looked like a command center with glass
windows facing the large hangar in which we stood.

We hurried towards the Command Center while taking care to avoid
falling over the remains on the floor.

We came to the door where, to our surprise, a sign said
"Funkraum".

- What the ...? I said when I saw it.

- What does it mean? Thomas asked.

- It's German! And means radio radio room... I replied.

German!? He said surprised.

None of us knew what to say. I pulled at the door and it opened
with squeaky hinges.

We walked in. In the light I saw radio equipment and other parts.
Something was recognizable, something looked very different and
some I couldn't recognize at all. It looked very strange. There
were strange constructions of crystals that, most of all, looked
like something from an alternative store.

Finally, I found a handle labeled "Licht". I took the chance and
pulled it. The radio room was lit up and we could now clearly see
the strange equipment.

There were also windows that turned in the opposite direction of
the hangar where we came. The lights in the hangar went on and we
could see large amounts of aircraft in somewhat varying condition.
We also noticed some strange vessels that most of all resembled
flying saucers. They were painted with iron crosses.

I felt a bit uncomfortable. As the light also lit in the upper part
of the hangar, many old worn swastika flags hanging down the side
of the hangar appeared.

Down at the end of the hangar hung a huge portrait of Hitler
sitting in an office almost like a Renaissance king looking over
his people.

- It can't be... Claus said gasping.

We were all stunned ... We were just staring at Hitler staring back
at us.

- What's this place!? Thomas exclaimed in disbelief.

- I'm not sure I want to find out! I stammered as I looked into
Hitler's intense eyes.

- I certainly don't want to be the one to explain this! Claus
said.

I could not agree more. I was quite reluctant to announce that
there was a Nazi base down here under the Schirmacher Oasis.

- Wait! Think about it though! Thomas said.

We looked at him askingly. He looked at us with an expression of
insight.

- This is not a complete surprise to everyone! He said.

- What do you mean? I asked curiously. I'm not always that quick
realizing the obvious.

That's why we're a NATO mission! Thomas continued.

- Someone must have had an idea of what could be waiting down
here!

We couldn't resist the logic of his thought, but why and how? That
was the big question. I now noticed the part of the hangar from
which we could hear the sound of machines.

I squinted my eyes and looked there. "Uranmaschine 1, 2, 3 ..." it
said.

-Uranmaschine! I said aloud.

-What is it? Claus asked.

- Uranmaschine! It's nuclear reactors! This is how this is
maintained! I replied.

They both seemed to understand the implications.

- But what is with the first of them? Claus asked, pointing to the
side.

We looked where one of the reactors was rebuilt with crystals
around it.

- It's the same as in here... What have they been working on? I
said most of all to myself.

- Look here is a panel with the word you said! Said Thomas.

We came over and looked at a number of lamps and "Uranmaschine"
written together with various numbers. Only the rebuilt number 1
and number 3 seemed to be on. Surely only the ones remaining active
were safe.

- They must have had some set up down here with all these reactors!
Thomas said.

- There's enough down here to run a whole community ... Claus said
uneasily.

- Which brings us to the question; Where are they? I said with
increasing unease.

We looked around. Everything was empty. Where were they? Part of
the structure had collapsed due to faults and the vessels here also
looked damaged. The rooms we had seen were deserted. What had
happened to the residents of this place?

We looked around. Everything in here also looked untouched, but the
Neumayer-station had nonetheless been attacked and the culprits
were obvious. But where were they now?

We started to look around the room. We noticed that it was still
dark at the windows to the other side. We looked at each other and
at the dark windows. Next to the windows was a switch marked "Licht
Irisraum".

The other two looked at me questioningly. I shrugged.

- It says light, but I don't know what an Iris room is... I
replied.

- You are a lot of help! Claus said, walking over and pushing the
contact. The room burst into light.

It was a round room with a gate to the hangar. At the bottom was a
round metal closure that rotated together in the middle. Closed a
bit like an iris... That probably explained the name ...

We looked at the various switches and panels at the window into the
Iris room.

I noticed one that said "Iris Öffnen". I didn't even ask the
others, but just pressed the button. An alarm went off as warning
lights began to flash.

Thomas and Claus fell to the ground with the weapons ready. They
looked disapproving at me when it dawned on them that I was behind
it. I shrugged and just smiled shyly as they got back on their
feet.

We looked out into the iris room where the iris began to open
slowly. A flickering, pulsating light broke out across the opening
and it seemed almost as if the iris was forcing the light to extend
as it opened. It was a strange sight while the luminous abnormality
was stretched ever more. Soon it filled the interior of the room
and suddenly we began to see a strange landscape in the
light.

- Do you see that too? I asked, slightly nervous.

- As clear as day! Claus replied.

- Look! There is an iris that opens inward on the other side! Said
Thomas.

- I think it opens outwards on the other side... I replied.

- It must be some kind of portal! Claus said.

- No doubt, but I don't see any people... I continued.

- Me neither, but it's outdoors there. Thomas said.

Claus now pressed another button and immediately a siren went off
and the door to the hangar opened. The portal was now completely
open and we could see the strange place on the other side clearly,
even though the surface was wavering slightly.

- I think we know where our friends have gone! I said.

We stood looking through the portal. It was very bright on the
other side. There were some mountains in the background that looked
almost like crystal.

The immediate area also had some buildings, but we couldn't quite
see what it was.

- Let's try to go through! Thomas said, turning and leaving the
room.

- Wait! Claus shouted and we both hurried after him.

- We should wait and get instructions from above! Claus continued
as I hurried along.

Thomas stood at the gate between the hangar and the portal. He
raised his hand and let it touch the surface. It rippled from
it.

- It thickles a little, but otherwise nothing. He said.

- I told you to wait! Claus yelled.

Thomas looked reluctantly at him.

- And giving up being the first to experience this? I do not think
so! He said, stepping through the surface of the portal, billowing
like a stone being thrown into water.

He now stood on the other side, turned and gave us a thumbs up and
waved us through. Claus looked at me. I shrugged and stepped
through myself.



It tickled throughout my body, after which I stood on the other
side. I immediately noticed the warm light on me and looked up at a
white sun shining down on me from above. The air was also warm and
a bit dry.

- It's great, isn't it? Thomas asked as he looked up at the white
sun.

- I told you to wait! Claus said, as he came through the
portal.

- Then we would have missed this! Thomas said, spreading out his
arms.

- You didn't know what could happen here. We might not be able to
survive here at all! Claus answered sharply.

- Oh, shut up! We knew the Nazis had come here, so we had to be
able to survive!Thomas said dismissingly.

- He has a point... I said calmly.

Claus sighed and nodded.

- Let's us take a look around!

We walked away from the portal, which stood on an elevated stone
plateau.

We could now see the buildings around us. It was an airfield that
lay here with a runway. Off to the sides lay older planes and
flying saucers that had been pushed aside. The buildings looked
slightly dilapidated as well.

Obviously, it was some time since they had been in general
use.

We continued and started to look around. Behind us, the portal
suddenly closed again! We look back with fear as the iris
closed.

- I sure hope we find a new radio room to reopen it! Claus
said.

We others could only nod and then tried to find a new radio room.
We walked quickly to the control tower. We noticed that there was
combat damage to the buildings.

- Who are they fighting here? Thomas said.

- I don't want to know! Claus replied. Let's just open the portal
again!

We did not discuss it, but just walked up the stairs and came to
the radio room. There were maps of the area on the wall. There
seemed to be some lakes not too far away.

- Here it is! "Iris öffnen". Claus said, pulling the handle.

To our relief we saw the iris starting to open. The road home was
open!

After some discussion back and forth we decided to go back through
the portal. We hurried down the stairs and out into the open
countryside.

We quickly walked towards the portal through which we could see the
dark hangar.

I really wanted to see a little more of this strange world, but as
Claus said, we didn't know what could happen.

I could see some interesting vegetation in bright colors behind the
runway. There was a lot of fascinating things to see around us.
This was what made us inattentive!

Suddenly, a net came down on Thomas, who fell over with a scream.
The net obviously gave him a shock of some sort. Claus fell to the
ground with a thumping sound. I turned around to see what was
happening when I felt a huge hand grabbing my throat and lifting me
up off the ground like I was just a rag doll... I was turned around
and looked in in my assailant's eyes.

And what eyes! They lit up with a chemical light behind a helmeted
face. Even the face shone back at me. It was almost as if the skull
shone through the skin of the creature. It was obviously human in
form, but at the same time it was huge ...

He was at least eight feet tall and had broad shoulders that made
him well-shaped rather than tall and rangy.

I felt the metallic glove around my neck. The giant was dressed in
strangely light metal from head to toe. It was very well composed
and full of patterns.

The glowing eyes looked at me as if they were examining me. He
seeed puzzled as he looked at me.

He began to speak incomprehensibly to his three companions, who
were standing around him and had picked up Claus and Thomas.

He looked back at me and started talking to me. It was totally
incomprehensible to me and I tried to shake my head.

He looked at me suspiciously and then spoke again. He repeated a
word and pointed to me.

Ari! Ari! He said.

I shook my head. He looked at me with what I suppose was the
puzzlement.

He now looked at me intensely and a light appeared in the open area
of his helmet.

- You are Aryans!? A resounding voice in my head said with a
pressure around my temples.

I tried to answer but couldn't, because he was holding on too hard.
He seemed to understand and loosened his grip.

- No! I said as best I could.

They looked at each other and looked back at me.

- You are a son of Adam...! But not Aryans? He said again in my
mind.

I shook my head.

- I do not understand what you mean! We've just arrived!

He looked disapprovingly at me.

- Don't play me for a fool! A voice yelled in my mind almost making
me faint through the pressure on my temples.

Suddenly, I heard a buzzing sound and something hit him, making him
shake. His eyes expressed shock and the light in them disappeared.
His grip on my throat loosened and he fell and I collapsed with
him.

The others ran to the sides, but one was hit by a bullet that tore
through his armor and almost luminous blood flowed out of him,
after which he also sank with a grunt.

The last two went into battle with some strange tubes that gave off
what looked like a focused pulse. There was some fighting. I got up
and looked over the body of the one, who had held me.

I got hold of Claus and dragged him to me, while Thomas could crawl
with the net around him. Claus regained consciousness and looked
with wide eyed in the same direction as me.

The two remaining fighters fought some figures, who advanced in
armor. They looked the same size as us.

The fight went on a bit, but the giants were few and obviously
lacked firepower. An explosion took the life of one, then the last
one was surrounded and eventually hit and he collapsed.

We started crawling away, but were discovered. Soon we were
completely surrounded. I put my hands over my head and so did Claus
and Thomas.

I noticed that the soldiers had eagles and swastikas on the
uniformed armor that matched the one above the main building at the
runway.

They came to us and the one who seemed to be the leader stepped in
front of us. He looked at our weapons that we had put on the ground
in front of us. He took off the gas mask they all wore. To our
relief, he had a rather plain face and was blonde and blue-eyed. He
looked at us curiously, as if we were a new and unknown sight. He
stepped closer and looked at us.

I had an uncomfortable feeling of being measured up. The others
just remained silent with weapons aimed at us. The leader stood
before us and folded his hands on his back.

- Your from the homeland? He asked rhetorically, in a form of
German. It was a little different though. As German having
developed separately in its own direction, but I understood very
well what he had asked. He just wanted to know if we understood
him.

- Yes, we've come from the other side. I replied.

He raised an eyebrow in mild surprise. There was some murmur among
the other soldiers.

- You speak the language! He said.

- Yes, I speak German. I replied.

- Well, it makes things a little easier... And your fellows? He
asked, pointing to Claus and Thomas, who did not understand.

- Only I can. I replied while shaking my head.

- Then we will talk to you! I assume you came through the iris? He
asked.

- We came through that! I replied, pointing to the portal.

He nodded his understanding.

- Take their weapons! He ordered a soldier next to him.

The soldier obeyed quickly. We were waiting for what was to
come.

- We did assumed that the collapse of the Schirmacher Oasis would
cause problems! He said.

He turned to one of his men again.

- Call for a pickup! We should not stay here too long! He said and
a call was made.

- You understand that you are to be our guests... he said
kindly.

- I don't suppose we have a choice? I asked.

He and a few others laughed.

- You are quite right!! He replied, turning away.

We were just waiting now. Some of the soldiers stood and took
equipment from the fighters. It was a strange sight to see these
giants being processed as a resource.

- What did he say to you? Claus asked worried.

- He asked if we were from Earth and said we were to come with them
to what I suspect is their headquarters. I replied.

- It doesn't bode well! Claus said and Thomas nodded.

- At least they didn't shoot us... I replied.

- Be quiet! The leader said as he approached us.

We kept silent, there was no need to anger them.

Soon a strange vessel appeared on its way to us. It looked like one
of the flying saucers that we had seen in the hangar and here at
the airfield. However, this one was newer and was moving in an odd
way. It was as if it was just gliding through the air, like through
water. It did not appear to be flying, but merely flowed through
the air.

It came very close and we could now see a large swastika painted on
its underside. Beside that it was white and had an outer ring
revolving around its static interior. It was lined with luminous
crystals that probably came from the strange rocks around us.

It landed in front of us. There was no wind from the landing and it
seemed as if it was as light as a feather. It opened up and some
people came out with small vehicles. They quickly loaded the giants
on board.

- Get on board! We were ordered by the leader. We were forced on
board and the gate closed behind us.

It was a strange sight that greeted us inside the flying saucer.
Parts seemed like familiar electrical components, but other parts
were vibrant crystals and there was a strange hum around us.

The light from the crystals was almost ethereal and unreal. It
seemed as if everything was put together in a somewhat intermittent
way. It didn't quite fit.

We were brought up on what must have been the bridge. Here,
uniformed people sat along the perimeter of the circular
space.

They had a view in every direction from their consoles. We had
already lifted of, even though we hadn't felt anything at all.
There must be something special about the way this machine
worked.

In the middle of the room sat what had to be the captain. He looked
in our direction.

Their uniforms were white with black boots. Around us we could see
the landscape pass. There were white plains with lakes and a
strange neon-colored greenery and crystalline rocks.

The leader I had spoken to stood by us with some of his people.
They had all taken off their masks. I half expected that they would
all be tall, blonde and white, but that was not the case. They just
had plain Central European appearance.

I stepped closer to the leader, who nodded his acceptance to me. I
was allowed to speak.

- What were the giants who attacked us before you came? I
asked.

- They are Gibborim! He said with clear contempt.

- It doesn't mean anything to me. I answered. Are they original to
this place?

He shook his head.

- They are the children of the Watchers. They are antedeluvian. We,
Aryans, are not the only ones who have come here by opening an
iris. Gibborim, Nephilim and Annakim have all come here through
one. They are unclean creatures that were long ago! He said.

I looked at him in disbelief and asked on.

- You can not be serious! I said.

He didn't seem to care.

- Believe what you want. They are not that different from us and we
are in constant conflict with them and the Atlanteans!

-Atlanteans? I asked even more speechlessly.

-Yes, they have also come here and elsewhere through irises, you
just have to know how to open them. Look around! Much of what you
see, we have borrowed from our dear predecessors and adapted to
work for us. He said.

- So you came through the iris? I asked.

- Yes of course. When our fathers opened it, it soon became clear
that it was an opportunity for us to build a new nation far from
our enemies, who persecuted us even in Antarctica. However, we had
not anticipated the other residents here and we have fought them
since we came here so long ago.

-But why did you attack the Neumayer-station if you left the
Schirmacher Oasis?

-After our escape, a great search was made by our enemies to
Antarctica to search for our fathers. In the end, they were left in
peace, but after the exodus we had a guards on the other side of
the iris. When the roof collapsed they overreacted! A regrettable
mistake as it has led to you being here now. We would rather have
forgotten. Over time, we have flown out to keep up with the
development at home, but as our fathers have died, our commitment
has turned to the new land. We do not want you here! He said
measured.

I stood concidering his words.

So it was known that there was something under the Schirmacher
Oasis, but just let them be?

I was amazed and did not know what I thought of what I heard, but
on the other hand, they had stayed quiet in the Schirmacher Oasis
for decades while emigrating and our world had gone by without
them.

- But how many are you? I finally asked.

He laughed and looked at me.

- You're really curious! We are millions! Four million of our
fathers, over time, fled to the Schirmacher Oasis of various roads
through South America, primarily Argentina, after the defeat. Until
the iris was opened and their emigration could begin, they
excavated their communities under the Schirmacher Oasis. At the
same time, an operation took place looking for them, but eventually
it was withdrawn. Our fathers and mothers became strong during
their efforts to prepare them to come here, he said.

- You are very open about all this. I said. But there is now
another big expedition near the Schirmacher Oasen, of which we are
a part.

- There is nothing that I tell you that is a secret to us, so you
are allowed to know. We would like to have been forgotten, but we
are not easy to reach here and we doubt how long the interest lasts
this time. After all, we are far removed from you.

- But they will be looking for us. I said quickly.

He thoughtfully paused for a few moments.

- It is true enough, of course, but your destiny will be decided
when you are led by our leaders. He answered.

I thought about what he had said as we continued through the alien
landscape that had become less alien.

Below were forests and fields with walls and watchtowers in
between. It was a small spot of the familiarity in the strangeness.
The landscape had changed dramatically. It was clear that much work
had been done to transform the landscape into something more like
home.

I could see several farms lying among the fields and vehicles
tending to the fields, but there was a clear presence of guard
posts and security walls. This was a community in combat, I could
clearly sense it. There was an aura of struggle that permeated
everything. We could also see other flying saucers patrolling the
area.

- There she is! The leader said to me, pointing to the horizon,
where buildings appeared among forests and fields.

-Arianopolis! He said with pride in his voice.

I said nothing, but just saw the city approaching. The whole city
was walled. It was almost medieval to see the masonry with the many
towers that surrounded the city.

What we saw was as much a bastion as it was a city. When we could
see better behind the walls, a sight of low buildings came to us.
Just as with the vessel we were in, the city was a strange mix of
familiar elements and almost unnatural crystalline structures that
emerged from the buildings in ridiculous ways and in strange
shapes.

There were also buildings that looked more like they had grown than
been built. I sensed that this was actually the case.

We now reached came to the denser buildings that had a wild
confusion of colors. Banners hung everywhere and the swastika was
prominent in several places. It was as if we had landed in a
confused dream or nightmare.

We landed by a prominent building that was a mix of crystal, living
tissue and ordinary building parts. A large eagle over a wreath
with a swastika stood over the building and on the sides of the
entrance hung long black banners with silver ss-runes.

I sank once. I was not completely comfortable with our prospects.
These symbols were anything but reassuring.

- Aren't these ss symbols? Thomas asked.

- Yes! I simply answered.

- Weren't they the ones ...

- Yes! I replied evasively again.

We were all unsure of what awaited us. Our host turned to us and
gave us a smile, which did not make me more calm. He raised his
hand and pointed to the exit.

- Please exit! He said calmly and his people quickly got us
going.

We got out of the vessel and were in the square in front of the
building. Behind us, the flying saucer lifted of quickly and
silently.

In front of the entrance stood guards in white uniforms and shiny
black belts and boots. We were directed towards the entrance. I
noticed some peculiar little creatures walking and sweping all over
the place, while a guard towered over them. They stayed bent. They
looked strange! Almost a bit fishy and greasy. They were a very
appealing sight and anxiety shone from them.

I turned to our host, smiling, indicating that I could ask all I
liked.

- Who are these poor creatures? I asked.

He looked at the little creatures with superiority.

- Subhumans! It's the slave race! He replied without flinching. To
him, they were obviously just as common as a washing machine would
be for us.

- But where do they come from? I asked hesitantly.

- We breed them like any other livestock! He said like it was the
most natural thing in the world.

- They are bred from some specimens that were brought to the
Schirmacher Oasis during its construction. We've been developing
them ever since. They have been made more suitable for their
functions and we have shortened their lifespan so that the absolute
oldest will only be a bit more than twenty years. That way we can
also breed them faster. We have several variations. The ones you
see here are for cleaning and maintenance. We have a whole type
dedicated to being cannon fodder when we have to carry out attacks
that require many casualties. And we have some that are bred to be
able to crawl into machines and repair them. It's really
convenient. He said proudly.

I looked horrified at him. He seemed to notice and shook his
head.

-We have heard that you are sentimental on the other side of the
iris and do not understand the value of a biological castes. But
slave races are the backbone of our society. They are many times
more numerous than us and are used for all purposes for the good of
society. We are also working to breed captured Gibborim into a
useful slave race. That way they can have a future. He said.

- So you own them... I said.

- They are state property with specific purposes in mind and you
can get them for those purposes, but you have to reimburse the
state if you harm them.

I shook my head. I could hardly believe it.

We finally stepped through the gate to the building and entered a
bright hallway. Our escorts now left us to some other guards.

- What now? I asked the leader.

- You will be taken care of, but we will meet again. We need to get
into some other uniforms. He said smiling and just turned and
walked away with his people, who no longer showed us any interest
now that we had been handed over.

Our new guards led us up some stairs to a long hallway with windows
to one side and doors on the other. At the start of the hallway
with windows to one side and doors to the other, a uniformed woman
sat at a desk. She looked strict with her hair pulled back tight
and a neat white uniform. She looked at us and got up holding some
papers. She looked at us strictly.

- Which one of you can talk? She asked quickly.

I lifted my hand and she looked coldly at me.

- It's me... I said uneasily.

- Well! Put him in the first room! The other two in the middle! She
commanded.

- But won't we be allowed to stay together? I said in
quickly.

She looked at me rigidly.

- No! She said harshly, looking at the guards.

- Take them away!

The guards seized us.

-What is happening!? Claus asked startled.

- We'll be put in separate rooms! Well, I got to say before the
guards grabbed us and pushed in the rooms.

Before I knew it, I was pushed into my room and the door closed
behind me. I straightened up again and looked around.

There was a bed, a table with a chair and on it lay Mein Kampf,
which did not surprise me. There was a door that led into a
bathroom. It wasn't really an uncomfortable room. But a cell is a
cell.

I walked to the window and looked down into the courtyard that was
in the middle of the large building. There was a park down there,
where I could see some of the poor slave creatures working. In the
center stood a statue of Hitler, who was staring at the front of
the building. I sighed deeply.

What could they have in mind for us? I was scared.

I don't know how long we were kept in those rooms, but it took
several days. We got three meals pushed in a day. It was excellent
food, but the uncertainty was felt. And they just let us wait and
wait.

it would not last, however! Suddenly one day the door opened and my
host from earlier stepped in followed by the strict lady guard and
a few other guards. He was now dressed in the same white uniform as
the others.

- Greetings! He said.

I looked at him with obvious surprise.

- Greetings! I was beginning to think that we had been forgotten. I
said a little uneasy.

He smiled and bowed lightly, moving his arms apologetically.

- I know. We have not been good hosts! But we haven't had the
opportunity to move on until you had been isolated for a while. But
enough about that! I have to ask you to follow along as the leaders
request your presence. He said politely.

- And if I don't want to be present? I asked.

He smiled and looked indulgent at me. The lady guard, on the other
hand, looked at me angrily and aggressively. It certainly didn't
suit her that I didn't just obey.

- Let's say the invitation is not open to rejection... He
replied.

I nodded. I didn't expect that either.

- Then please lead the way! I replied.

We went down the stairs and out into the courtyard I had been able
to see from my window upstairs. The small slaves ran to the sides
as we moved forward and bowed and scraped to their masters.

After passing the statue of Hitler in the middle of the courtyard,
we reached the far end of the garden. Here lay a large entrance
with guards surrounded by crystals.

We walked into a large antechamber where the ceiling seemed to be
held up by huge crystals surrounded by the organic structures that
grew around the crystals.

- What are these crystals you have everywhere? I asked.

He smiled at me.

- They are power and transmission systems. In addition, information
is stored in them. He answered.

- You keep answering my questions honestly...!? I said.

He looked at me and shook his head.

- We have a habit of speaking true among us. We don't wrap things
up or try to cover anything. We speak clearly and honestly.

I didn't respond to that. What should I reply?

We came to the big door at the end of the antechamber that opened
for us.

We entered a large dome-shaped room that had organic walls that
went up and closed around a large crystal at the top of the
dome.

On a raised platform opposite us, eight people sat on high-backed
chairs and looked down at us.

- Heil Hitler! Said my host, raising his right arm.

- Heil Hitler! The eight answered in chorus.

- Is that the one who can talk? A sharp question came from one of
them.

- He is! My host replied.

- Very well, you can go! Continued one of the eight.

My host put his heels together and turned and left the room. I was
standing alone in front of the leaders and guards along the
walls.

The room was bright so I could clearly see the leaders sitting in
front of me. Most of them looked reasonably young. It was not a
leadership of old people.

- So you're from the other side? Asked a friendly looking man who
was seated at the far right with a calm and curious voice.

- It is correct! I replied.

- We never thought we would see anyone from there. We thought we
had left the realm of defeat behind us. But we have been sloppy
with the old underground city in the Schirmacher Oasis. It's all
very regrettable...

- Tell us how many have come to investigate the oasis? He
asked.

I considered what to say, but decided to be honest.

- An entire fleet has been sent out. A base is being built at the
coast as well as an advanced base at the oasis. We were the first
to find the iris, but more will come. I said.

A well-built and thoughtful looking man in the middle raised an
eyebrow.

- You're very honest. So our old enemies are finally at the gates
and will find us, you say!? He said in a harsh, angular and
empowered voice.

It felt like they were staring right through me to weigh my
strengths and weaknesses.

- You might say that, but we didn't know you existed! At least we
knew nothing!

- I believe him! The female member of the council said.

- Yes, that is very much like our old enemies. They keep their
people in the dark about much. The friendly one, who had spoken to
me first, said.

- So you did not know what you did, when you opened the iris? Asked
the man in the middle.

- We didn't know anything! It was a pure coincidence that we opened
the iris and came here. I replied.

- Well! We have heard what we need! Said the friendly one.

- What about us? I asked and they looked at me with surprise that I
dared to ask.

- You'll stay here! Said the woman. But don't worry! You will be
treated as a guest, but here you will stay!

There was something definitive about it. I felt a lump in mt throat
when I realized that I would remain here.

My host came and brought me back to my cell. I sat down and placed
my face in my hands. I felt lost.

A few days passed before I was moved again. Claus and Thomas were
also brought to me. I told them what had happened. They had not
been out of their cells and knew nothing.

We were put in a transporter and driven off. We came to a camp that
was outside the city center but still inside the walls.

Here we were put in a room together. There were other people here
who were also inmates, but we were initially kept to
ourselves.

Next to our camp was another, where we saw Gibborim being inmates.
They were large and almost transparent without their armor.

We were now prisoners and could do nothing. We were trapped in this
unknown world that we had no way to get away from.

However, we are not treated badly. We are allowed to walk freely
inside the fence and learn about the place. I've even been given
paper so I can write down this account of how we got here.

However, I can only hope that one day someone will read it and we
will not stay here forever!
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